
 

 

 

 

15 January 2025 

 

The Honourable David Crisafulli MP 
Premier 
1 William Street 
Brisbane Qld 4001 
Email:   

 

Dear Premier, 

We are writing on behalf of the Australian Dental Association Queensland Branch 
(ADAQ) and Australian Medical Association Queensland (AMAQ) members, to urge 
you to reconsider your government’s position on water fluoridation.  

We believe all Queenslanders deserve better oral health.  

A preventable disease burden 

With strong links to systemic disease including cardiovascular conditions, poor oral 
health has been shown to increase the overall burden of disease and impacts 
strongly on public health costs. For example, potentially preventable hospitalisations 
related to dental care in Queensland grew from 12,800 in 2012, to over 19,000 in 
2020-21.1 

Dental caries remains the most common preventable chronic disease in Queensland, 
especially in children. Untreated decay affects people who rely public dental services 
in higher numbers than those who are ineligible.2 

The role of water fluoridation 

As you know, fluoridation of community water supplies is considered one of the 
safest and cost-effective preventative strategies for dental caries, which results in 
improved health across the population, regardless of age, income, or social status.  

In Queensland Health’s own Water Fluoridation Code of Practice, fluoridation is 
described as ‘a very effective public health measure that results in true cost savings 
as it saves more money than it costs to implement and operate in the majority of 
communities’.  

ADAQ and AMAQ continue to advocate for public water fluoridation to be mandated 
where possible.  

 

 

 
1 Source: AIHW Oral health and dental care in Australia, Hospitalisations - Australian Institute of Health and Welfare 
(aihw.gov.au)  
2 Source: AIHW Oral health and dental care in Australia, Healthy teeth - Australian Institute of Health and Welfare 
(aihw.gov.au) 






